67 Westwood Dr. Thompson, Man.

May 10, 1978

Dear Madam/Sir,

Our efforts at joining forces to ensure that hydro will be put into the cottage area this summer, have not been very successful. Only nine people returned the note indicating willingness to pay the required amount. The minimum number of participants is twenty-two. Therefore we can not go ahead with our plans.

Our efforts at bush clearing were also unsuccessful. The arrangements made at the last meeting did not work out. We then called most people who had a lot along the road section and asked if they could assist with the bush clearing. Only seven people said a definite yes. We then abandoned these plans as well.

Therefore it appears that we will not get hydro into the cottage area this year.

I would like to thank the people who did return the note and those who did agree to come for bush clearing.

If however, you are still seriously interested in hydro for this summer and would like to discuss any possible plans, please come out to a short meeting on Monday, May 15, 7:30 at Deerwood School. The only two items on the agenda will be:

1. Hydro - what should we do?

2. \$10.00 fee collected - what should we do with the \$5.00 collected for bush clearing costs?

Sincerely,

Waldo Klassen

Al Mason

Chairman

Setting Lake Cottage Owners Association

778-8432